
   Fridge Notes 

Announcements 
                  
              

Twentieth Sunday after Pentecost – October 23, 2022 
 

 

Welcome to St Peter and St Simon-the-Apostle. 
We are glad you are with us and look forward to meeting you. 

 

Sunday Service and Coffee Hour  

• In person services are at 9:15 am in the Chapel.  

• Attend the 10:30 am service in person in the Sanctuary or watch online, followed 
by Coffee Hour. 

 
 

Sunday School is in Person   
From 10:30-11:30 in the Lower Level  
  
 

Assisted Hearing Devices are available from the greeters. 

 
New to SPSS?  Please ask a sidesperson for a welcome card and place it on  
the offering plate. 
 

Learn more about SPSS!  Visit us online at www.stpeterstsimon.ca  
St Peter & St Simon-the-Apostle - www.facebook.com/stpeterstsimons 

 

The Clergy are available for spiritual direction or pastoral care. Please contact the 
Church Office if you would like to speak with a priest 
 

Pre-authorized giving (PAG): If you would like to sign-up for PAG, please contact the 
office. We encourage you to support our ministry through PAG. Thank you.  

 
We acknowledge that we are in the traditional territory of the Mississaugas of the New Credit, 

 the Anishinaabe, the Haudenosaunees, and the Huron-Wendat, on whose land,  
and by whose water we gather to talk, listen, learn, worship,  

share and heal together in the name of our Creator, the Holy One of Blessing. 

"The earth is the Lord’s, and all that is in it, the world and all who dwell therein.”  Psalm 24.1. 
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A Word from the Rector 

 
 

Dear Parishioners and Friends, 
 

Today we are delighted to welcome guest preacher, the Reverend Canon Judy Herron 
Graham. Judy is past Rector of St Peter’s Carlton Street and most recently, retired 
Rector of St George’s Oshawa - Welcome Judy.   
 

It is great news for our neighbours and for us, that the Homework Club (a shared 
ministry with Rosedale Presbyterian and St Andrew’s united) has resumed. It operates 
Monday to Friday from 3 to 6 pm in our Parish Hall. A new Coordinator has been hired 
and volunteers are returning to help provide support and guidance to the children who 
come to us. More volunteers are welcome – please speak with me if you are interested 
in helping. 
 

You will notice fencing has been put up on the south side of the Church. This is due to 
the construction work that is commencing to accommodate the new Munchkin Manor 
daycare which will take up residence in the new year. 
 

This morning, our final hymn is the well-known and rousing “He who would valiant be”, 
known also as "To Be a Pilgrim" or the “Pilgrim Hymn”. It is an English hymn using words 
of John Bunyan in The Pilgrim's Progress, written in 1684.  It recalls the words of 
Hebrews 11:13: "...and confessed that they were strangers and pilgrims on the earth."  
As a brief aside, this is the school hymn for St Clement’s School in North Toronto. I 
remember well a packed church of girls singing this lustily (with no changes to the text) 
when I served there! It is sung to the tune Monk’s Gate, named after a small town in 
West Sussex. The music is based on a local folk melody and adapted by Ralph Vaughan 
Williams. 
 

This week I will be away in the United Kingdom to attend a family funeral. Canon Greg 

Carpenter will celebrate on Wednesday at 11 am and Officiate at Choral Evensong on 

Sunday, October 30th at 4.00 pm. Fr Christopher Dangpilen will Celebrate on Sunday 

morning at the 10.30 am Choral Eucharist. 

Geoffrey+ 
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This week at SPSS … 
Saturday October 22 

• 9:30 am to 1:30 pm: Parish Hall - Berea Seventh Day Adventist Church 

• 11:00 am to 12:30pm: Nave – Baptism 
 

Sunday October 23 Twentieth Sunday After 

Pentecost 

• 9:15 am Holy Eucharist. In person. 

• 10.30 am Choral Eucharist. In person and Live 
stream. Followed by Coffee Hour! 

• 1:30 pm to 3:00 pm: Nave - San Lorenzo Ruiz 
Anglican Church 

• 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm: Nave/PH - San Lorenzo 
Ruiz Anglican Church 

• 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm: Chapel - Kenyan Christian 
Fellowship 

 

Monday October 24 

• 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm: Parish Hall – Homework 
Club Ministry 

• 4:00 pm to 10:00 pm: Nave – Toronto 
Mendelssohn Choir, Rehearsal 

• 7:30 pm to 9:30 pm: Parish Hall – Sing Out Loud 
Tuesday October 25 

• 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm: Parish Hall – Homework 
Club Ministry 

 

Wednesday October 26 Alfred the Great 

• 11:00 am – Sung Eucharist, followed by Tea in 
the Parish Hall 

• 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm: Parish Hall – Homework 
Club Ministry 

 

Thursday October 27 

• 1:00 pm to 3:00 pm: St Jamestown Community 
Outreach Sewing Group 

• 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm: Parish Hall – Homework Club Ministry 

• 4:00 pm to 5:00 pm: Chapel – St Jamestown Community Arts Children’s Choir (SJTCA) 

 

SPECIAL  
EVENT  

 
Join us 

Sunday  
October 30 

 

In Celebrating the 

Feast of St Simon 
and St Jude 

 

Choral Evensong  

at 4.00 pm  

and a 

Wine and cheese 

reception  

to follow. 
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• 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm: Nave – SPSS Choir practice 
 

Friday October 28 

• 10:00 am to 1:30 pm: Parish Hall – Community Resilience – 
Cultural sharing through food. 

 

Saturday October 29 

• 9:30 am to 1:30 pm: Parish Hall - Berea Seventh Day 
Adventist Church 

 

Sunday October 30 Twenty-first Sunday After Pentecost  

• 9:15 am  –  Holy Eucharist – Traditional.  In person. 

• 10.30 am – Choral Eucharist. In person and Live stream. Followed by Coffee Hour! 

• 1:30 pm to 6:00 pm: Nave/PH - San Lorenzo Ruiz Anglican Church 

• 4:00pm – St Simon and St Jude Choral Evensong followed by Wine & Cheese 

 
              Monday, October 24 is Municipal Election Day, 10:00 am to 8:00 pm 

 

 

As well as our regular weekly services of Sunday 9.15 am  
and 10.30 am, and Wednesdays at 11 am,  

Please Note the following dates: 

• Sunday, October 30 – Feast of St Simon and St Jude 

Choral Evensong at 4.00 pm - Wine and cheese reception to follow. 

• Wednesday, November 2 – All Souls 

Requiem Eucharist at 11 am. 

• Sunday, November 6 – Feast of All Saints (in the octave) (Daylight Savings Time 

Ends!) 

• Sunday, November 13 – Remembrance Sunday – Choral Matins at 10.30 am. 

• November 17-19 – Regular session of Synod (see pg. 7) 

• Sunday, November 20 – Reign of Christ 

SPSS Choir is singing Choral Evensong at St James’ Cathedral. 

• Sunday, November 26 – Advent I - Advent Carol Service at 4.00 pm. 
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SPSS Events 

 

All Souls Remembrance List – November 2nd 

 

You will find a Remembrance Book on a Lectern outside the entrance to the Nave. 
If you would like someone remembered, please print their name in the Book. 

   

The names will be read aloud at the 11:00 AM Eucharist on Wednesday, Nov 2nd. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Previously-Loved Treasures at Home? 

We are looking for high quality, previously loved “treasures” to be sold at a Treasures Table, 

with proceeds to St. Peter & St. Simon-the-Apostle at the upcoming Christmas Market on 

Saturday, November 26th, 2022.  Items can be specialty home décor, quality china dishes and 

ornaments.  We are not accepting furniture, clothing, books, linens, and kitchen items. 
 

All items have to be brought to the church by Thursday, November 25th at the latest.  Items 

should be left in the church office for safe keeping. Thank you in advance for any donations! 

Stephanie Woodside & Mary Anderson 
 
 

 The Next JUBILATE! is an Advent Edition! Please send articles, 
 pictures, and announcements to peggyneedham@sympatico.ca 
DEADLINE for submission of articles is November 10. Publication is November 25. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Sunday, November 6, 4pm - In the Octave of All Saints 
 

A Service of Remembrance and Thanksgiving  
for the Faithful Departed and all who have Died.   

           

 Featuring the Victoria Requiem 

mailto:peggyneedham@sympatico.ca


 

6 

 
 

2023 Calendars are ready for ordering! $10.00/Each 
Order soon before they sell out!  

Choose between two different designs –  
with Paintings or with Photographs. 

 

Please contact Sheila  
to order at 416-921-2593 or sthomas_38@sympatico.ca 

                                              
 

 
 
 
 
 

The SPSS Outreach Committee is Starting Up Again!  
 

Looking for ideas and new initiatives to connect with our surrounding community! 
We want to present the Church as an inviting and helpful community. 
 

Volunteers are very welcome! Contact Fran Brown for more information – F.Brown-

026@outlook.com 
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Second Annual St. Peter & St. Simon Christmas Market & Tea 

 
 

 

Saturday  
November 26  
10 am – 2pm  
in the Parish Hall 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parishioners! 

 
 
 

 

Synod - being held virtually. 

Thank you to our Lay Synod Delegates for their participation and ministry. 
 

REGULAR SESSION OF SYNOD 
The Rt. Rev. Andrew Asbil, Bishop of Toronto, has called all Synod 
members in the Diocese of Toronto to assemble virtually for the 161st 
Regular Session of Synod from November 17-19, 2022. 
More details will be shared as they become available. Learn more at 
https://www.toronto.anglican.ca/events/special-session-of-synod/ 
 
 
 
 

 

 

This will be another great occasion to bring members  
of our community together as well as attract  

neighbours to our church.  
 

As well as arts & crafts vendors, there will be baked  
goods for sale and seasonal music! 

 

We are looking for parishioners who would like to either 
purchase a table  to sell craft items; or, willing to sell their craft 

items at the SPSS table, with proceeds going to the church.  
 

We are also looking for donations of baked goods for the bake 
sale as well as other snack items. 

 

There will be plenty of opportunities to also  
be a volunteer!   

 

We will be sending out more information  
about volunteering soon! 

 

For more information, please email: 
swoodside27@gmail.com 

muffiemary@yahoo.ca 
Stephanie Woodside and Mary Anderson 

mailto:swoodside27@gmail.com
mailto:muffiemary@yahoo.ca
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St. Peter and St. Simon-the-Apostle 
525 Bloor St E, Toronto, ON M4W 1J1 
416.923.8714   www.stpeterstsimon.ca   www.facebook.com/stpeterstsimons 

 
Incumbent    The Reverend Canon Geoffrey Sangwine, ext 202; 
    incumbent@stpeterstsimon.ca; Mobile: 416.720.2099 
Honorary Assistant  The Reverend Jennifer Matthews 647.546.0580  
Director of Music  Robin Davis 905.409.6121 robin.davis@rogers.com 
Honorary Assistant Organists Maurice White/ Johan van 't Hof / Alison Jane 
Wardens    David Carrington – Rector’s Warden dcarrington.omers@sympatico.ca 
    Stephanie Woodside – People’s Warden swoodside27@gmail.com 
Deputy Wardens Christopher Ashby, Laurie Sanderson, Vanessa Scott,  

Johan van t’Hof 
Treasurer    Johan van ‘t Hof, 647.202.9985 jvanthof@tonbridgecorp.com 
Advisory Board Chair  Matthew Beasley mbeesley@yahoo.com 
Children’s Ministry   Sileen Phillips 647.718.6728 kidscoordinator@yahoo.com 
Envelope Secretary  Paul Mitchell 647.343.0173 pablo51@rogers.com 
Pre-Authorized Giving (PAG) Robert Sloan robertdsloan@gmail.com  
Property Committee  Christopher Ashby  cpa@intelmat.com 
Health and Safety Committee Ted Robinson  ted55robinson@gmail.com  
Altar Guild     Joy Quan-Lee, Sheila Thomas 
Stewardship Committee  Moveta Nanton 416-493-2805 moveta.nanton@gmail.com 
Flowers    Sheila Thomas, Joy Quan-Lee  
Hospitality    Fran Brown  f.brown-026@outlook.com 
Jubilate Newsletter  Peggy Needham peggyneedham@sympatico.ca 
Rentals License Groups  Church Office office@stpeterstsimon.ca 
Sexton    Daiverzon Guillermo davenguillermo7@yahoo.com 
Verger    Ian Corlett kingherodspeaks@protonmail.com 
Technical Ministry     David Carrington/Mealica Smith 
Parish Administrator  Shelley Ledger x 201 office@stpeterstsimon.ca 
 
Church Office:  The Church Office is open every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday  
from 9:30am to 4:00pm 
 
 

 
 
 Deadline for Fridge Notes submissions is Wednesday at Noon – 

Please send to office@stpeterstsimon.ca. We love getting your message out there! 
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